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National Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP) 2010 Overview

The United States Department of Education selected 190 school districts and 397 schools in California to participate in the NAEP during the 2009-2010 school year (i.e., NAEP 2010). After accounting for school refusals and ineligible schools in this sample, approximately 160 districts and 300 schools are expected to participate in the NAEP 2010 assessments. The NAEP 2010 assessment window is January 25 – March 5, 2010. NAEP 2010 will include assessments in United States history, civics, and geography for grades four, eight, and twelve. Results, which will be provided at the national level only, are expected to be released in spring 2011. NAEP 2010 will also include a pilot assessment for grades four, eight, and twelve in writing as well as a special study looking to increase measurement precision near the lower end of the NAEP scale in mathematics for grades four and eight. Results for the pilot assessment are not scheduled for release to the public and release plans for the special study are unknown.
NAEP 2009 Results Reporting Schedule

NAEP 2009 included assessments in reading, mathematics, and science for grades four, eight, and twelve. Results will be released at the national level for all grades and subjects and at the state level for grades four and eight in all subjects. Additionally, school districts that are part of the NAEP Trial Urban District Assessment

(TUDA) program will receive district-level results for grades four and eight in all subjects. The TUDA program is an ongoing study designed to explore the feasibility of using NAEP to report on the performance of grade four and eight students at the school district level. Three California school districts were part of the TUDA program for NAEP 2009: Fresno Unified School District, Los Angeles Unified School District, San Diego Unified School District.

A separate release of results is scheduled for each subject, for national/state and TUDA-level results, and for grade four/eight and grade twelve results. Specific release dates have not yet been announced. Mathematics results for grades four and eight are scheduled for release in October 2009 for national and state results and in November 2009 for TUDA results. All other results are expected to be released between spring and summer 2010. This reporting schedule is subject to change.
NAEP Resources
The California Department of Education produces several NAEP resources to provide information to local education agencies and the public. NAEP Questions and Answers (Attachment 1) and NAEP At-a-Glance (Attachment 2), which are part of the NAEP 2010 Information Packet for School Districts and Schools, provide an overview of the NAEP program and a typical schedule of the assessments and special studies that make up the NAEP program. Evaluating State-Level Scores from NAEP and the CSTs: Why Both Sets of Results Should Be Considered But Not Compared (Attachment 3) offers a side-by-side comparison of NAEP and the California Standards Tests (CSTs).
Outside sources that may be of interest are:

· An Introduction to NAEP http://nces.ed.gov/nationsreportcard/pdf/about/introduction_to_naep_2008.pdf 
· An Overview of Procedures for the NAEP Assessment http://nces.ed.gov/nationsreportcard/pdf/about/2009493.pdf 
· NAEP and the California Standards Tests: A Case of Apples and Oranges

http://www.edsource.org/ 
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